Cochran, Patricia (DCOZ)

From: Kristen McCaughan <kristenmccaughan@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, February 21, 2022 5:14 PM

To: DCOZ - BZA Submissions (DCOZ)

Cc: Higgins, John (SMD 3G02); Speck, Randy (SMD 3G03)

Subject: BZA Application No. 20643: Maret School Athletic Fields Project
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Dear Chairman Hill,

I am writing to submit a statement of support for the Maret School athletic field as a member of the Chevy Chase DC
neighborhood. My name is Kristen McCaughan and I have lived at 6412 31st Place not far from the ECC for 20 years. We
moved here because of the lovely community.

If the Maret plan does not move forward, the EEC property risks being sold to developers who
would put far greater intensive use on this land for their own financial benefit. This must not
happen. Use of a beautiful field wound ensure that we would have a second place in the
neighborhood in addition to the lovely Lafayette where we can hear the joys of kids. That’s what
makes this neighborhood great.

Please please do everything you can to ensure developers do not end up with this property. Our
beautiful neighborhood and (the children of the EEC and those at Maret) would benefit from your
decisions.

Kind regards,

Kristen McCaughan
6412 31st Place NW
Washington, D.C. 20015
202-276-4961
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